
  

The NewsleTTer of sT. JohN’s                           ocTober 2018 

St. John’s Ev. Lutheran Church                                                                 Juneau, Wisconsin 

 

Please join us for  

St John’s Lutheran School’s 

Praise Concert 
and Social Studies Fair 

Monday, October 22nd 

6:30 PM 

in our school’s gymnasium 
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WELCOME 
______________________________________________________________________________ 

 
October, 2018 

 
 
St. John’s Lutheran Church & School  
400 S. Main St.  -- Juneau, Wisconsin 
St. John’s Church  920.386.3313             
St. John’s School  920.386.4644 
  

Regular Worship Schedule 
Thursday Worship 6:30 PM 
Saturday Worship 5:00 PM (Koepsell-Murry Funeral Home, Horicon) 
Sunday 8:00 & 10:30 AM  
Sunday School & Bible Class 9:15 AM  
 
Pastors at St. John’s Church 
David Brandt  
Paul Schupmann 
 
Faculty of St. John’s School 
Richard Cody – Principal  
Crystal Schultz 
Matthew Lober  
Edna Noldan  
Nichole Gunst   
Michel Krebs   
Suzanne Colantonio  
Rebecca Zellmer 
 

www.stjohnsjuneau.org 
church@stjohnsjuneau.org 
school@stjohnsjuneau.org 
office@stjohnsjuneau.org  

Television Broadcast of our Services 

 

St John's Service @ Cable 97  

Mondays 11 AM  

 

St John's Service @ Cable 97  

Tuesdays 6:30 PM 

 

St John's Service @ Cable 991  

Mondays 11 AM 

 

St John's Service @ Cable 991  

Tuesdays 6:30 PM 

http://www.stjohnsjuneau.org/
mailto:church@stjohnsjuneau.org
mailto:school@stjohnsjuneau.org
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God’s Encouraging Word … 

when I am tired 
 

Sleep experts advise getting seven to eight hours of sleep a night.  We need rest for our tired bodies to 

recuperate.   

Even on the most regular day, life is draining.  The work day is long and the demands are great.  The 

commute, getting the kids to school, work schedules, meeting deadlines, grocery shopping, getting dinner 

ready, children’s activities, only to get ready to do it over again the next day.  Getting older doesn’t help 

matters.  By the time you hit the pillow at night you may feel like a smart device that has only 2% battery 

life left. 

But what do you do when you become tired emotionally?  It’s the exhaustion that comes from strained 

relationships, heated arguments and being rejected by those from whom you want acceptance. 

Then there’s that inner weariness—the kind that no one else knows you have except you. The weariness 

that comes from the burden of sin and guilt.  It comes when you must live in the brokenness of past 

mistakes.  When things don’t go so well on any given day, you wonder if God is angry and out to get you.  

The earthly consequences of your sins and knowledge of your guilt is…well…spiritually tiring. 

God comes to you today with an encouraging word recorded in the book of Isaiah: The LORD is the 

everlasting God, the Creator of the ends of the earth. He will not grow tired or weary, and his 

understanding no one can fathom. He gives strength to the weary and increases the power of the 

weak.    

The LORD is the everlasting God.  He is the Creator.  He never gets tired.  He has perfect understanding; 

he knows what it’s like when you feel tired for any reason at all.  He promises to give strength to you when 

you’re tired.  The LORD God is Jesus, your Savior.  He took your sins and guilt to the cross and died for 

you.  It’s a fact!  Jesus took your sins and guilt away from you, buried it all in his tomb, and rose from the 

dead.  Your sins are forgiven.  That’s rest—rest for your soul.  Talk about strength for the weary!  

And don’t forget!  It’s the LORD God who gives the blessing of physical rest too.  It’s been said that a 

clean conscience is a good pillow.  God gives you this clean conscience in Jesus Christ.  He also provides 

you with home, food, and bed to become recharged to tackle the new day with all its challenges.  So do it 

with all the energy and strength that Lord God gives you as his own through faith in Jesus! 
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Paint Party  

K-Group 
 

Wine and Word  

K-Group 
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  St. John’s Greeters for September 
Early Service     Late Service 

1st Sunday – 10/7 

Bob & Mary Rist    Mel Seager 

Aaron & Teresa Zuelke    Bob & Karen Bischoff 

2nd Sunday – 10/14 

Betty Schultz     Pennae Schultz 

Bob & Karen Bischoff    Lance & Shayna Vick 

3rd Sunday – 10/21 

Paul & Sharon Schmidt    Geraldine Bischoff & Elaine Cox 

Carol Soldner     Mary & Bev Weinheimer 

4th Sunday – 10/28 

Bonnie Sell     Delores Gentz 

John & Samantha Hoffman   Russ & Barb Ridge 

Marge Mountin turns 100! 

Let’s stuff her mailbox 

with lots of well wishes! 

Born:  October 19th, 1918 

 

Marge Mountin 

Clearview Nursing Home 

119 Home Road 

Juneau, WI  53039 
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Faith and Fitness 
Come join us for a revamped Faith and 

Fitness class this fall! We will be 

offering 8-week sessions throughout 

the year. The first session will be 

starting Wednesday September 26th 

running through Wednesday 

November 14th! Join us for this 8-week course featuring a video workout program hitting 

all the body parts: Upper and lower body strength training, cardio, stretching, and more! 

There is an onscreen modifier so ALL FITNESS LEVELS ARE WELCOME! We have a fun, 

no pressure group that would love you to join us! We’ll start class at 6:00pm with a short 

devotion and then do a quick, effective 30-minute workout! 

Workout equipment will be supplied! Meet us in the church 

basement starting Wednesday September 26th from 6pm-6:45pm 

for this fun fellowship opportunity! All are welcome! Questions? 

Contact: Julie Gentz (414) 915-9332 (call or text)  

Blood Pressure Checks: Special Thursday Night in Oct. 
The St. John’s Parish Nurses do blood pressure checks every 3rd Sunday between the services – next clinic is 

Sunday, October 21st. Additionally, there will be blood pressure checks on Thursday, October 18th before 

and after the service. We have FREE BP record cards, informational handouts on how to control blood 

pressure, as well as FREE Medication Cards. Or just stop by to ask us your health-related questions. Hope to 

see you at the clinic! 

 

St. John’s 5K? 

The parish nurses have been talking about putting together a 5K Walk-Run-Roll. Zion Columbus has 

expressed an interest in possibly doing this as a joint venture. We are looking for volunteers to help with 

coordinating this event.  If you are interested in organizing or if you have any ideas please call Karen 

Greenwald at 920-386-2419.  
 

Collecting Used Pill Bottles for CAMM 
We are continuing to collect used pill bottles for the Central Africa Medical Mission (CAMM). Please 

remove all labels and adhesive. The pill bottles will be used to send creams, ointments or syrups home 

with patients.  If a particular condition does not require the entire tube or bottle that they purchase from 

the pharmacy shop be given to the patient, this is the way they are able to stretch the pharmaceutical 

budget even further. You will find a box in the narthex to deposit your bottles. Your help is greatly 

appreciated, put those old pill bottles to good use! 
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Telephone Numbers for Faculty and Church Council 
Church      920-386-3313 

School      920-386-4644 

Pastor:  Paul Schupmann   920-344-9839 

Pastor:  David Brandt    608-343-2206 

President:  Tim Weisensel   920-382-4782 

Vice President: Paul Marose   920-386-9331 

Church Council Secretary:  Steve Weinheimer 920-960-1624 

Treasurer:  Rob Minnema   920-382-5245 

Financial Secretary:  Mel Saeger  920-386-2063 

Elders: 

 Bob Bischoff    920-344-1935 

 Luke Hirschfeld    563-451-6392 

 Randy Mohr    920-386-2739 

 Darris Wasmund   920-485-2086 

 Dan Zank  (Chairman)   920-386-2842 

Trustees: 

 Mark Justmann   920-344-0230 

 Ryan Justmann (Chairman)  920-988-5818 

 Jonathan Luck    920-382-6021 

Mark Ockerlander   262-424-8429 

 Nate Zank    920-210-0594 

Board of Education: 

 Ted Fehrman    920-210-7596 

 Brian Passig    920-210-5697 

 Lyle Poch    920-887-0332 

 Ron Preskar    920-386-5623 

 Nick Tolkinen  (Chairman)  414-534-7682 

Teachers: 

 Rick Cody (Principal)   920-386-9676 

 Suzi Colantonio   920-261-7632 

Nichole Gunst    262-673-2924 

 Michel Krebs    920-927-6029 

Matt Lober    920-386-4785 

 Edna Noldan    920-326-6114 

 Crystal Schultz    920-386-9021 

 Rebecca Zellmer   608-354-5963 
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Memorials 

Name      Amount    Fund 

Francis Whelan    $20.00    General 

Margaret Buedlen   $10.00    General 

 

Gifts 

A gift was given to the General Fund by David & Pennae Schultz in 

celebration of their wedding anniversary!  

A gift was given for the printing of this October Welcome! 

 

 

Sacred Acts 

Baptism Affirmation 
Hadley Leah Krause-Etter  9/16/2018 

 
Wedding 

Brent Osantoski & Haley Leissring  9/1/2018 
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10/19    Cole           Schuster 

10/19    Rosalyn Zank 

10/01 Charlene Lober 10/19 Andrew Wagner 

10/01 Rebecca Zellmer 10/19 Joshua Thomsen 

10/03 Lorraine Prust 10/19 Marge Mountin (turns 100!!!!!!) 

10/03 Tyson Pieper 10/20 Timothy Giroux 

10/04 Paul Marose 10/21 Finley Neuberger 

10/04 Heide Brandt 10/21 Acelyn Neuberger 

10/04 Russell Tallmann 10/21 Cynthia Raube 

10/05 Lavern Zietlow 10/21 Yvonne Fischer 

10/05 Rebecca Zimmerman 10/21 Michele Pieper 

10/06 Paul Schupmann 10/21 Corey Braunschweig 

10/06 Alex Justmann 10/22 Pamela Nehls 

10/07 Candice Parker 10/22 Christopher Breitkreutz 

10/07 Katheryn Christopherson 10/22 Ayden Marx 

10/07 Kylie Cody 10/24 Diane Braunschweig 

10/07 Pearl Brandt 10/24 Renee Roy 

10/08 Dorinda Affeld 10/24 Dawn Wohling 

10/08 Rachel Tolkinen 10/24 Robert Sette 

10/08 Sharon Doughty-Schmidt 10/24 Jenifer Hirschfeld 

10/08 Paul Koch 10/25 Delores Gentz 

10/09 Hayden Schultz 10/25 Nathan Zank 

10/09 Pamela Tallmann 10/26 Armin Reichow 

10/10 Richard Cody 10/26 Charlotte Wolter 

10/10 Nicholas Rennhack 10/28 Harold Zastrow 

10/10 Betty Kraut 10/29 Eric Mohr 

10/10 Shaun Panetti 10/29 Robert Sell 

10/10 Bentley Gentz 10/29 Mark Pitterle 

10/11 Connie Born 10/29 Lexus Miller 

10/12 Lilly Giroux 10/29 Emma Davison 

10/12 Deanna McLain 10/30 Jonathan Luck 

10/13 Benjamin Kluz 10/30 Lindsay Affeld 

10/13 Kodie Freriks 10/30 Richard Condon 

10/14 Jennifer Coombs 10/30 Palmer Tietz 

10/14 Brad Anderson 10/30 Annon Yenter 

10/14 Rebecca Eggebrecht 10/31 Darwin Bischoff 

10/14 Adam Kuehn 10/31 Justin Nehls 

10/15 Lori Hill 

10/16 Virginia Koch 

10/16 Teresa Zuehlke 

10/17 Samantha Pitterle 

10/18 Robert Koch 

10/18 Timmy Pieper 

Happy October 

Birthdays! 
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10/01 Mark & Dawn Saeger 

10/01 Dylan & Kaitlin Etter 

10/02 Ted & Shannon Schmidt 

10/02 Dennis & Kathryn Stensaas 

10/03 Earl & Diane Pamperin 

10/04 Jeff & Judy Poch 

10/05 Harold & Sherry Drake 

10/07 Jason & Renee Roy 

10/08 Bill & Jamie Niemuth  

10/09 Robert & Stefanie Schwandt 

10/10 Jay & Cierra Schaalma 

10/10 Robert & Karen  Schwandt 

10/11 Jim & Cheryl Koepsell 

10/11 Calvin & Pearl Korth 

10/13 Randal & Candice Roeseler 

10/16 Timothy & Eileen Giroux 

10/16 Timothy & Kelly Wegener 

10/18 John & Samantha Hoffman 

10/21 Joel & Nancy Pitzlin 

10/23 Steven & Robin Mercer 

10/24 Jeff & Mary Weinheimer 

10/25 Dale & Ann Hammann 

10/26 Paul & Nancy Condon 

10/26 Steve & Chris Kjornes 

10/27 Dale & Gladys Marks 

10/29 Matthew & Charlene Lober 

10/30 Pete & Geraldine Bischoff 

10/30 Leo & Judy Lackas 

 

Happy Anniversary! 
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St. John’s Lutheran School 

402 S. Main St. 
Juneau, WI 53039 
Richard E. Cody, Principal 
rcody@stjohnsjuneau.org  
School Phone 386-4644 
October, 2018 
 

“By Scripture Alone” 
“I am not ashamed of the Gospel because it is the power of God for the salvation of everyone who believes.”  
Romans 1:16a 

Board of Education News  
• We started the 2018-19 school year with 100 students and we added a new student after Labor Day. 

We have 13 students in PK and 88 students in K-8. 

• Sunday School classes started after Labor Day.  Teachers are in place with the addition of Mrs. Regan 
Schupmann. 

• Youth Group – Pastors are looking to get some feedback from the high school students as to time and 
day that best works for meetings. 

• Pioneers Program does have some interest and attempts are being made to get meetings for the 
leadership and to get meetings and activities planned. 

• Before / After School Program is up and running.  We have five faithful and wonderful workers.  We 
have five to eight families using the program at the start of the school year.  Thank you to Mrs. Schultz 
for her organizing and assistance. 

• Our new Chromebooks arrived just before school started.  A big thank you needs to be shared with Mr. 
and Mrs. Bob Paplham for helping us get them ready for the start of the school year. 

• A letter of intent was submitted to the Department of Justice for Wisconsin to express our interest in 
receiving funds to assist us in securing our remaining three door entrances at the school.  We received 
an email on Friday, September 21 that our grant application was accepted. 

• The BOE approved our fall coaches: 

• The BOE reviewed the school projects list and made a plan to try to complete some of the projects 
here at the start of the school year. 

• The BOE also addressed the importance for faithful attendance for the BOE, Church Council, and 
Voters’ Meetings.  How can attendance be improved and how can we improve our meetings? 

 

Some more pieces of information – 
• Please make plans to join us for our Social Studies Fair and Praise Concert on Monday, October 22 at 

6:30 P.M.  Projects will be on display in the school’s gymnasium following the church services on 
Sunday, October 21 and before and immediately after the Praise Concert.  The Praise Concert will be in 
the school’s gymnasium. 

• SCRIP was responsible for paying for the Chromebooks ($10,890) and the Chrome licenses ($1,292.50).  
Thank you for everyone’s contributions and support of the SCRIP Program! 

• Our school’s mission projects for the school year: Home Missions – Huntersville, North Carolina; World 
Missions – India; Service Ministry – Calvary Academy, and Ministerial Education – Martin Luther 
College, New Ulm, MN 
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• Mrs. Bonnie Loersch is our piano teacher and she has twelve students.  Mr. Brett Duwe is our band 
instructor and he has twelve students also.  

• Ms. Haily Korth has become our new Speech and Language Teacher from Dodgeland School District.  
She is replacing Mrs. Pam Prinsen who retired last school year. 

• The first forensics meet will be held at Zion, Columbus on Friday, October 19 beginning at 6:00 P.M.  
The second meet is scheduled for Friday, November 2 at LPS.  We are scheduled to host the regional 
meet next school year. 

• All school roller-skating party is scheduled for Wednesday, October 24. 

• First Quarter for grades K-8 concludes on October 24.  Parent / Teacher Consultations are scheduled 
for November 1 and 6. 

• Thank you to Miss Pauly for planning and running our Fall Book Fair that concludes on Sunday, 
September 30. 

• The Fall Church and School Blood Drive will be Friday, November 2 in the church basement. 

• We are very thankful for the helpers and volunteers that we have at our church and school!  We sure 
are blessed to have so many gifted and talented people who are willing to share their time and talents! 

• Please continue to save General Mills Box Tops, Kwik Trip milk caps / tops, and aluminum cans for 
school. 

• Blessings on your enjoyment of the autumn season with all of its wonderful tastes and colors!  God 
truly is amazing! 

  

Opening Service for the 2018-2019 School Year 
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Mrs. Crystal Schultz 

and the 3-Year-Olds 

(4-Year-Old Picture is 

not available at press 

time) 

Mrs. Nichole 

Gunst and 

Kindergarten 

Mrs. Edna Noldan and  

1st and 2nd Grade Mrs. Suzi Colantonio and 3rd and 4th Grade 

Mr. Michel Krebs and 5th and 6th Grade 

Mr. Richard Cody and Rebecca  

Zellmer and 8th Grade 

Mr. Matthew Lober and 7th Grade 
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Ten Fascinating Facts 

About Luther's Catechism 
 

Many of us have handled a copy of Luther's Small Catechism before, but do you know how and why this 
crucial tool for Christian education came to be? Check out a list of ten fascinating facts about Luther's 
catechism below. You might learn something new! 

 

1. The word catechism is derived from the ancient Greek 
word katekheo which means “to teach by word of mouth.” One of 
the root words, ekheo, means “to sound or resound,” and this is also 
where English derives the word echo. 
 
2. In 1520, nine years before the catechism was published, Luther 
published a work called The Confessional Mirror of the Common 
People. It studied the Ten Commandments, the Lord’s Prayer, and 
the Apostles' Creed—the first three topics of his catechism. 
 
3. Altogether, Luther preached on the chief parts of the catechism 
for 12 years before the book itself was created. 

 

 

4. Luther had recognized the need for a comprehensive book for religious instruction, but he did not 
personally take on the work at first. He commissioned others to compile the work before ultimately 
tackling it himself. 
 
5. Luther was finally compelled to write his catechism after seeing the poor spiritual conditions of the 
congregations in Saxony, Germany. 
 
6. Because of its directness and clarity, Luther's Small Catechism was sometimes called the "children's 
Bible." 
 
7. In addition to being printed as a book, parts of the Small Catechism were printed on posters or charts 
for use in the home. 
 
8. The fifth main section of the catechism—the section detailing the Ministry of the Keys and Confession—
was not included in the original catechism. It was added later and encourages both pastors and 
parishioners to share God’s Word with others. 
 
9. It is believed that the first English catechism printed in America was produced in 1749 in Philadelphia, 
Pennsylvania. 
 
10. Though it is often used in a classroom setting today, the catechism was originally meant for household 
use. You may notice that chief parts of the catechism begin with the phrase “As the head of the family 
should teach . . .”, referring to this intended purpose. 

 

To learn more about Luther's Catechism and related resources, visit www.nph.net or call us at 800-662-
6022. 

 

 

 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=00121aVb1o-ikF8Er1NAugicv_BA9ORecSLocZzEjKGln6ljf7rvFnsqW9U2jAulA6E0ecxQWGpgSSykZwvFIwWdFQCNQ-kzKhe298gw0pJCSj2l8xrV39tY4MPzYAhR5nVRp64RtFELg4=&c=bwppX1fTG9qSe4OJOVvZ3qAhynkN40-eU4fGBwW_iAYw57ksXHJc4g==&ch=MqRvKFfGOYOTYdzhjbNtnqVjI2I0bPAxiRHh73vFJgrOMyM0J4HfCQ==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=00121aVb1o-ikF8Er1NAugicv_BA9ORecSLocZzEjKGln6ljf7rvFnsqS_w-w2MZ1AX9Aai5TelkjF_-6zqIuaKxM-zh83rlC4x13xY7yCA-F_SLAtB4OVk5MFYiVDRR0SFZzGHVfN2Yd4=&c=bwppX1fTG9qSe4OJOVvZ3qAhynkN40-eU4fGBwW_iAYw57ksXHJc4g==&ch=MqRvKFfGOYOTYdzhjbNtnqVjI2I0bPAxiRHh73vFJgrOMyM0J4HfCQ==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=00121aVb1o-ikF8Er1NAugicv_BA9ORecSLocZzEjKGln6ljf7rvFnsqW9U2jAulA6ENtPT1fCwbh6wEyWXeH8XuRgbQnVJ8DwjaeVTuikPuo1U4PsPpMhBhE_31PZ_hzVAHOWcX59noA4=&c=bwppX1fTG9qSe4OJOVvZ3qAhynkN40-eU4fGBwW_iAYw57ksXHJc4g==&ch=MqRvKFfGOYOTYdzhjbNtnqVjI2I0bPAxiRHh73vFJgrOMyM0J4HfCQ==
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Disasters provide opportunity to show Christian love  
2018/09/04/in Together 

Storm damage in Wisconsin has given WELS members the opportunity to show Christ’s love in their 

communities. 

On Aug. 20-21, more than 11 inches of rain fell in a 24-hour time period in Dane County. In some areas, 

residents were evacuated to higher ground. Homes and vehicles were flooded. 

St. Andrew, Middleton, Wis., worked with WELS Christian Aid and Relief to provide help to their neighbors. 

On Aug. 25, more than 200 volunteers coordinated by St. Andrew helped their community members clean up 

following the storm. 

“As Christians, all our earthly possessions may be swept away in 35 minutes or less,” says Elizabeth Zambo of 

Christian Aid and Relief, “but our faith, that is anchored to the Rock, will remain secure. These people that have 

experienced flooding are now being emotionally, physically, and spiritually challenged. I am always amazed 

when I see the people soon after the disaster strikes and then witness the changes that occur in their faith and 

attitude over the days, weeks, and months after the disaster. Not only do the people suffering from the flooding 

grow in their faith, but those who are assisting those in need realize they too are growing in their faith.” 

In a report to his members following the clean-up effort, Rev. Kelly Huet, a pastor at St. Andrew, noted, “Lives 

and communities were impacted today because of your love for Jesus.” St. Andrew is continuing to offer help as 

homes are now being rebuilt. 

On Aug. 28, 17 tornadoes touched down in Wisconsin, including one F2 tornado outside of Brownsville in 

Dodge County. The church property and parsonage of St. Paul, Brownsville, sustained damage from the high 

winds and downed trees, but no one was injured. 

On Sept. 1, the congregation coordinated an effort with Christian Aid and Relief to offer aid to its neighbors 

who suffered damage from the storm and to help clear its property. The effort brought together 85 WELS 

members, including many from surrounding areas. Community members also joined in, as well as a group from 

Stillwater, Minn., who brought one of Christian Aid and Relief’s trailers. These trailers are stocked with items 

such as chainsaws, generators, rakes, brooms, ropes, buckets, helmets, and gloves. 

The Brownsville community was grateful for the volunteers’ help. Many were overwhelmed by the number of 

trees that needed to be cleared from their property. 

To learn more about WELS Christian Aid and Relief and to support their work, visit wels.net/relief. To see 

more photos and videos from these relief efforts, visit facebook.com/WELSChristianAidAndRelief. 

Christian Aid and Relief Florence update    
2018/09/18/in Together 

WELS Christian Aid and Relief has been monitoring damage to WELS churches, members, and 

communities in the Southeastern United States following Hurricane Florence. So far, only Ascension in 

Jacksonville, N.C., has reported significant damage. The congregation’s rented worship facility lost shingles 

in the wind, allowing torrents of rain to destroy the ceiling and fill the worship space. Christian Aid and 

Relief is still awaiting reports regarding how other area WELS members and communities fared. 

Rev. Bob Hein, chairman of Christian Aid and Relief, reported that Christian Aid and Relief approved a 

$10,000 gift to Direct Relief, a secular relief organization that is providing immediate relief to people 

affected by Hurricane Florence. Hein reports, “We are also assessing ways to personalize our relief efforts 

by working through our churches in the affected areas.” 

To learn more about or support WELS Christian Aid and Relief, visit wels.net/relief. 
 

Youth Group was here this 

past summer! 

https://wels.net/disasters-provide-opportunity-to-show-christian-love/
https://wels.net/category/together/
https://wels.net/relief
http://facebook.com/WELSChristianAidAndRelief
https://wels.net/christian-aid-relief-florence-update/
https://wels.net/category/together/
https://wels.net/relief
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LWMS NEWS & INFORMATION 
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IT’S FALL RALLY TIME!!  

We have a fun & exciting day with a great program 
planned for you! 

 
Beaver Dam Circuit LWMS 

Saturday, October 20, 2018 
10am-2:30pm 

at 
St. Paul, Manchester 

(Zion, Kingston & St. John, Salemville – co-hosts) 
 

Come and be filled with the Word so you can pour out His message for others and encourage them to do the 
same! 

 
Pastor Phillip Henselin, Executive Director, Institutional Ministries 

will be our rally speaker. 
 

There will also be mission displays to peruse, SOS (Send One Sister) silent auction items to bid on, food, 
fellowshipping, door prizes and entertainment! 

 
Invite your mother, mother-in-law, sisters, sisters-in-law, daughters, daughters-in-law, grand-daughters, nieces 

and/or girlfriends and join us for a day of fun while growing in God’s Word!! 
 

 

FALL RALLY SERVICE PROJECT 
New Beginnings Home for Mothers in Milwaukee is a Ministry Sponsored by Christian Life Resources. 

This Christian-based home provides a loving and supportive place for single mothers to start a new life and 
allows a resident to become a responsible parent by raising her new baby in a caring environment. 

All across our circuit, congregations will be collecting donations to be delivered to the Home. We can 
drop off donations here at our church from now until October 19th. Please leave them on the large table in the 
church narthex or bring them with you to the Rally in Manchester on October 20th! New Beginnings has 
provided a wish list of items most used/ needed by their residents. Monetary donations may be placed in the 
LWMS Mission Offering Box or taken to the Rally. Thank you for supporting this ministry! 
 

New Beginnings Wish List 

General Household Items: 
Toilet Paper 
Paper Towels 
Febreeze 
Cleaning Products 
Storage Bins for Basement/Garage 
Residents’/Children’s Needs: 
Gift Cards: $25 Walmart, Amazon,  
Target, Pick’n Save, etc. 
Lanolin 
Baby Wash, Shampoo 

Shampoo, Conditioner, Deodorant,  
Toothbrushes, Toothpaste, Razors 
Feminine Products 
Wipes  
Notebooks and Pens 
Baby Monitors 
Hand Towels, Wash Cloths, Bath Towels 
Printer Paper 
All Monetary Donations accepted 
***ALL ITEMS IN BOLD ARE IN 
GREAT NEED AT THIS TIME*** 
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LWMS 2019 PRAYER CALENDARS 
 

The 2019 Prayer Calendar theme is “Woman to 
Woman – Enriching the Spirit.” Your spirit will be enriched by what 12 missionary wives have shared about the 
support they have received from women of LWMS through the Befriend A Mission (BAM) program. Within the 
pages of this calendar, you have the opportunity to “travel” to mission fields around the world and meet the 
extraordinary women God has placed at these missions. You will learn how a BAM program has encouraged and 
sustained them. 

In addition to the monthly articles, each author has submitted prayer requests that relate to her article 
and a favorite Bible verse that has provided inspiration for her. Since the calendar features articles by 
missionary wives, their birthdays will be listed on the calendar days besides the usual listing of missionary 
birthdays each month to allow you the privilege of remembering these special servants with cards, letters, and 
prayers. Make use of the maps to locate a mission field. You will also find more contact information for all WELS 
home and world missionaries on the back pages of the calendar. 

The calendars make wonderful gifts for the called workers in your congregation; a shut-in; your 
daughters, daughters-in-law and granddaughters; or anyone you know who has a love for missions. 

Orders for the prayer calendar will only be taken during the month of October to ensure a delivery by 
Thanksgiving. Order forms are available in the church library as well as a sample calendar for you to see. The 
cost is $10 per calendar. Payment is due at the time of ordering. Checks should be made out to “St. John’s 
LWMS”. 

Before you know it the New Year will be here! Order yours today!! 
 

Dear CAMM Supporters, 

A new and different season is upon us--at least here in the Midwest!  Fall is just around the corner.  I always appreciate 

the change of temperatures, colors and the unique aspects autumn brings.  God's creation in all its beauty.   

The September 2018 CAMM Letter can be found HERE as a PDF and HEREas a Word document.  We are having a bit of 

a change of season with the letter this month.  We have had a number of CAMM supporters inquire about the recent trip 

of four of the CAMM Stateside Committee to Malawi and Zambia last month.  This month's letter shares some of the 

experiences we had in both countries as we addressed some business with the mission work and healthcare we offer to 

the people who come to our clinics.  It is our hope you enjoy hearing about our experiences.  So a different author with a 

unique perspective and we hope and pray you enjoy it.   

At this time, we are continuing to hold on sending pill bottles until inventories they have on hand are reduced.  If you 

are interested in any other possible projects, please feel free to contact me or if any of your contacts want details, please 

share my information with them.   

For continued updates, recent photos, larger project/donation opportunities, and donation methods, please take a moment 

to check our website, www.camm.us and our Facebook page at www.facebook.com/camm.wels.  These sites are so 

helpful in keeping you in touch with all things CAMM! 

Thank you to everyone of you as you serve as our vital link to the WELS congregations throughout our Synod on behalf 

of CAMM.  Please continue to share the information about the mission work God provides for CAMM to serve Him thru 

in Malawi and Zambia and pray for His blessings over it all.  To Him be the glory as we share Him in Africa. 

In Christ, 

Cheryl Valus 

CAMM Contact Woman Coordinator 

cwc.camm@gmail.com    810-287-8139   5230 Lin Hill Drive, Swartz Creek, MI  48473 

 

https://camm.us12.list-manage.com/track/click?u=a42fc3766f1d61e933dd75b19&id=c65855717c&e=0780ca9c07
https://camm.us12.list-manage.com/track/click?u=a42fc3766f1d61e933dd75b19&id=b2b4045641&e=0780ca9c07
http://www.camm.us/
http://www.facebook.com/camm.wels
mailto:cwc.camm@gmail.com
tel:810-287-8139
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October 2018 News from 

Twice is Nice 

Shop: Fall brings sweater weather and 
seasonal home décor opportunities, 
and Twice is Nice can help you with 
that! We’re easy-to-find and open 
Mondays-Saturdays from 9-5 PM: just 
a minute or so east on the Hwy 18 
exit off the 26 bypass at 907 W. 
Racine St., next to the Jefferson Piggly 
Wiggly. 

Volunteer: Sorting nights continue the 
1st Tuesday and 3rd Monday of each 
month from 5-8 p.m. Tuesday, 
October 2 and Monday, October 
15 will be open work nights. We are 
hoping to see more new faces – LLHS 
parents that work during the day, 
grandparents, friends, groups from 
Federated congregations, you! Come 
at 5 PM or any hours you can spare 
those nights. Enter via the back-
donation doors. Help is greatly 
needed at this time to sort 
clothing! Call the store at 920-674-
6868 and ask for the day manager 
with any questions. 
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Lakeside Lutheran High School is seeking candidates for the position 

of Executive Director. The Executive Director will be responsible for 

the overall administration of the business side of the school, working 

closely with the principal and Board of Regents. A successful candidate 

will be a member of a WELS/ELS in good standing, have an attitude of 

ministry, a thorough understanding of Biblical principles of 

stewardship and leadership, and a commitment to the cause of Christian 

education. In addition, candidates should have a degree in business 

administration or a related field or have equivalent work experience. 

Direct questions to Principal James Grasby. Submit a resume and cover 

to jgrasby@llhs.org before 3:00 PM October 15, 2018. Find a complete 

position description at llhs.org/apps/pages/employment 
 

 

  

mailto:jgrasby@llhs.org
http://llhs.org/apps/pages/employment
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